Minutes of WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB December 21, 2021 at 1:30

Present: WG&E: Brian Sullivan

MLB: Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf

with Jan Carr

Absent: WG&E: Chris LaVertu, Betsy Loiko, and Heath MLP Manager Sheila Litchfield

Art requested backup documentation for the most recent invoice for \$8,080. Brian said they should have information on that and will seek it.

Brian said that 17 of the 26 permanent residents who have subscribed in Mohawk Estates should be installed by December 23rd. They are aiming to have the remaining 9 installed by next week.

David asked whether any of the full time residents are on roads not plowed by the town. Brian said yes.

David asked whether ITG still needs to do further testing in FSA 4. Brian said yes, that not all seasonal addresses are released yet.

Art confirmed with Brian that all the equipment such as ONTs and routers that the town has purchased for installations is now in the POD on the parking lot of 18 Jacobs Road. Brian said that the POD may be taken back to Westfield to keep WG&E from paying rent. Heath's equipment will be stored at WG&E and delivered as needed.

The meeting adjourned at 1:54.

Respectfully submitted,

Ned Wolf